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To help prevent this type of incident from happening in the future, LPL will continue to work with
Broadridge to evaluate ways to enhance its policies and procedures for its data transfers.
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions regarding this matter.

Sincerely,

— A
Will Daugherty
Partner

Enclosure

4847-8708-0840.1



I-'_ll LPL Financial 1055 LPL Way

Fort Mill, SC 29715
800 877 7210 toll free

March 8, 2019

Dear _I L

LPL Finaprial TT " ic the broker-dealer and custodian for accounts you maintain with your financial
advisor, [} In this role, protecting the privacy of your personal information is a top priority.
We are writing to inform you about an incident involving some of your information and our third-party
vendor, Broadridge Financial Solutions, Inc. (“Broadridge’). This notice explains the incident, measures
we have taken, and some steps you can take in response.

Broadridge provides numerous financial institutions, including LPL, with client account management
solutions that consolidate client information received by Broadridge from numerous third-party financial
product sponsors, including AssetMark. Broadridge recently notified us that it inadvertently transferred
AssetMark account data for 14 LPL clients to another broker-dealer’s systems between July 10, 2018 and
January 8, 2019. As soon as the broker-dealer that received the data recognized the error, it immediately
contacted Broadridge and took steps to ensure that the data was permanently deleted from its systems. Upon
learning this, we immediately began working with Broadridge to ensure the data was secure and started our
own investigation to determine the scope of the information involved. On February 12, 2019, Broadridge
provided us with information identifying the LPL clients whose information was contained in the data files.
Our investigation determined that the data files contained some of your personal information, including
your name, address, Social Security number, date of birth, AssetMark account number, and other
AssetMark account-related information,

Although we have no indication that your information has been misused in any way, we want to make you
aware of the incident and let you know that we take this seriously. Out of an abundance of caution, we are
offering you a complimentary one-year membership of Experian’s® IdentityWorks™™ Credit 3B. This
product helps detect possible misuse of your personal information and provides you with identity protection
support focused on immediate identification and resolution of identity theft. IdentityWorks Credit 3B is
completely free and enrolling in this program will not hurt your credit score. For more information on
IdentityWorks Credit 3B, including instructions on how to activate your complimentary one-year
membership, as well as some additional steps you can take in response, please see the pages that
follow this letter.

We apologize for any inconvenience or concern this incident may cause. To help prevent this type of
incident from happening in the future, we continue to work with Broadridge to evaluate ways to enhance
its policies and procedures for its date trarcfare Tf you have anv fiurthar miestions regarding this incident,
please call your financial advisor u directly a

Sincerely,
Co
Gerald F, Spada
Senior Vice President, Chief Privacy Officer

Member FINRA/SIPC













